 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
OCTOBER 22, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, October 22, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Fire Chief Jeff Glenn, Tony Potts, a member of the Planning Commission, Neil Piggush, and Jim Clarage were also in attendance. 
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the October 7, 2024 meeting. Ellen Mikeworth moved to approve the minutes as amended, seconded by Shelley Ponton, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Jim Clarage, ALA IAAO CIAO from Municipal Consulting & Development, Ltd. Mr. Clarage is a registered architect in Illinois and a 15-year resident of Iroquois County with the architectural engineering and regional municipal land planning firm. Mr. Clarage is a Building & Zoning Code Officer, is experienced in Grants & Economic Development, a Forensic Consultant to Attorneys and Environmental Consulting. Mr. Clarage distributed materials listing his background history and was present to offer his services in assisting the village in obtaining federal and/or state grants. Both the federal and state grant people accept his architect engineering license. There wouldn’t be a charge for the preliminary work but if we receive a grant, a $35 per hour fee for clerical, or $65 per hour fee for technical work would apply. He would also be available as a consultant on a monthly retainer for $250. Mr. Clarage said the street in front of the museum is not in compliance with ADA, but they could qualify for a federal or state grant.
President Heideman recognized Neil Piggush, who was present to discuss the proposed water loan application process. The Water System Improvements – Phase I estimated cost was $3,786,323.52. The loans are 50% forgiven up to $1.65 million of forgiveness so you could get half the project fully forgiven up to $3.3 million. The EPA loans the money to smaller communities at about .85% over 30 years. The program covers engineering, surveying, and soft costs included in the loan which is also forgiven at 50%. Mr. Piggush reported he used the map Derek gave him and took rough measurements on water main lengths, made assumptions on water hydrants, fittings and other things because we just don’t have enough information yet. In reviewing the budget portion, Ellen asked what the traffic control expense was and was advised when contractors have to cross the roads, road blocks would have to be put in place. April asked what the estimated time frame was and was told if we submit this plan today, in order to get on next summer’s loan list to be scored we have to have this plan approved by March 31, 2025. In reviewing the map, President Heideman asked if the plan could be cut in half and was told we could. A lengthy discussion followed about doing the complete project as shown on the map at once instead on tearing up the village twice. Shelley Ponton moved to add an 8” line from Main Street to Cloke Street and changing all 6” lines to 8” lines, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed. Mr. Piggush will update the budget and get back with resubmit to Derek.
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported he mailed out letters on two delinquent water accounts that are being sold. 
· Derek picked up cold patch and patched the entire list Ellen had given him plus was able to do quite a bit of other things needing to be filled in.

· The big truck hasn’t been checked for winter yet.

· Derek reported his goal for when things slow up is to have a building permit report for the Zoning committee. 

President Heideman recognized Tony Potts, a member of the Planning Commission, who was present to update the of activities of their commission. Tony had no report but did say they are having issues with classification codes.
President Heideman recognized Fire Chief Jeff Glenn who asked if the village put anything in for the Hazardous Mitigation Plan stating December 12 was the deadline date. President Heideman reported he put a proposal in for a new tornado siren. 

President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· A letter was received from the Clifton Food Pantry requesting donations. In the past, the village has donated $500 for Christmas food baskets. Shannon Meier moved to donate $500 to the Clifton Food Pantry, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.
· President Heideman reported in the past, the village also donated $100 to the Fox Development Center.  April Lyons moved to donate $250 to the Fox Development Center, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS
President Heideman reported the liquor application for Ashkum C Store LLC DBA Brake Time listing Karyn Edwards as the manager was received. At the last meeting, the liquor application was denied because the manager had to be a resident of Ashkum. Once the application is approved by the board, proof of liability insurance and a check will be issued to the village.  April Lyons moved to approve the liquor license, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she has bills from Piggush but will give them to the clerk for processing.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported the sign hasn’t been fixed and she has a check for the repair.  Shannon moved to have the sign fixed at the price quoted, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.  Shannon remarked she really hopes the board would consider Jim Clarage for researching/writing grants for the village. With his assessment expertise and background, he’s been very helpful getting their tax bill reduced to what it should be. 
Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.  

Clerk Donna Schmitz reported she received an invoice from Nu Toys for two benches (one is in memory of Roy Peterson) and asked how we should write the voucher.  Trustee Ellen Mikeworth said the Lions’ Club would pay for the memorial bench and asked for a copy of the invoice.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts reported she is closer to having July books completed, but the Water Works Fund is out of balance and Locis doesn’t know why. One of the problems is with entries they made and she’ll work with them tomorrow. Krystal reported her window of working with them is only about 30 minutes after she gets home and they leave for the day. Checks not reconciled from the old system weren’t entered into the new system has also created a lot of problems. They’re attempting to get everything working, but it’s all new and takes time. Krystal assured the board all the bills are being paid and deposits are made, but she cannot do the reports because fund transfers cannot be done until the programmer corrects their problem. Krystal also reported the township is working with the attorney on rewriting the contract for renting the coliseum.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Angie Wycoff moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:42 p.m., seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, November 4, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
